

Lin Homer Chief Executive

Mr Amit Kapadia HSMP Forum Limited Tel Fax Email

Web www.ukba.homeoffice.gov.uk

02 July 2008

Dear Mr Kapadia

Judicial Review Judgement

I refer to your letter dated 24 June. I apologise for not being in a position to reply to the timescale you proposed.

UKBA has been working extremely hard to finalise measures that will give effect to the Administrative Court's decision. As I have said, we want to ensure that we address all the concerns of your members which you have identified on this and previous occasions. A policy document, describing the measures we are putting in place, will be published on our website in the week beginning 7 July. We will prioritise consideration of applications that have been held pending decisions on these measures and will begin to process these in the week beginning 14 July.

We are grateful for your members continued patience and understanding in this regard.

Lin Homer